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Order No. PSC-98-1546-FOF-TC was 1issvL2d Novembe 23, 1998
which imposed a $500 fine for violation of Rile 25-4.01¢l, Florida
Administrative Code or canceled the company’ : certificate. After
the November 3, 1998 Agenda Conference, but prior to the Order
being issued, staff received a letter from iMs. Laura M. Booker,
Attorney for North American, requesting voluntary cancellation of
the certificate and which enclosed a check f:r the 1997 and 1998
regulatory assessment fees, plus statutory penalty and interest
charges. Ms. Booker stated that the company was; no longer involved
in the pay telephone business. (ATTACHMENT A Therefore, based
on the company's response to the Order, =staff believes the
following recommendations are appropriate.

RISCUSSION OF ISSUKS

IS8SUE 1: Should the Commission grant North American Telephone-
Tpa., Inc, a voluntary cancellation of 1t pay telephone
certificate number 41397

RECOMMENDATION: Yes. The Commission should gran North American
Telephone-Tpa., Inc. a voluntary cancellation ¢~ pay telephone
certificate number 4139 with an effective date of November 9, 1998,
(Isler)

BTAFF ANALYBIS: Rule 25-4.0161, Florida RARdministrative Code,
requires the payment of regulatory assessment fees by January 30 of
the subsequent year for telecommunications companies, and provides
for penalties and interest as outlined in Section 3£7.113, Florida
Statutes, for any delinquent amounts.

The Division of Administration notified staff by memorandum
that North American had not submitted the regulatory assessment
fees for 1997, along with statutory penalties and int:rest charges
for the year 1997.

After the Commission voted to fine or cancel this company’s
certificate but prior to Order No. PSC-96-1546-FOF-TC belng issued
on November 23, 1998, the company paid the regulatory assessment
fees for 1997 and 1998, plus the statutory penalty and interest
charges and requested voluntary cancellation of its pay telephone
certificate. The company advised staff that it is no longer in the
pay telephone business. (ATTACHMENT A)
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Accordingly, staff belleves the company’s request for a
voluntary cancellation of its pay telephone certificate should be
granted with an effective date of November 9, 1998,

ISEUE 2: Should thils docket be closed?

RECOMMENDATION : Yes, if the Commission approves staff’s
recommendation in Issue 1, this docket should be closed. (K. Pefia}

STAEF ANALYS8IS8: If the Commission spproves staff’'s recommendation
in Issue 1, no other issues remain unresolved and this docket
should be closed.









